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Dear President,

Help for the federations organising senior competitions

The Executive Committee has put in place an urgent help process for the federations
organising competitions, for:

- the video-refereeing which is mandatory at Grand Prix and World Cup competitions; and
- the wireless system which is mandatory at Grand prix competitions.

The FIE will offer financial aid to all federations organising a World Cup and/or Grand Prix
competition, to contribute to the expenses linked to:

- the wireless system for the Grand Prix

- the video-refereeing for World Cup competitions

This FIE subsidy, up to 4.400 euros, will be paid directly to the service provider (wireless or
video-refereeing).

Federations organising several competitions must indicate the name of the competition
which will benefit from the above mentioned help to the FIE (only one competition per
federation).

When a federation organises several competition and one of these has already taken
place, the FIE subsidy will be automatically given to this competition.

The FIE accounting service will contact the federations concerned for the details of the
financial help process.
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2011-2012 Calendar

a) The attached 2011-2012 Calendar project has been prepared by the Executive
Committee. The national federations must confirm their candidacies (dates and places) for
these competitions to the FIE by e-mail, at calendrier@fie.ch, no later than March 31,
2011.

The final calendar will be approved at the end of June 2011.
b) The following competitions, cancelled in 2010-2011, must be reallocated:

- Junior Men's Foil , February 4, 2012

- Junior Women's Sabre, February 4-5, 2012

- Junior Men's Sabre, February 4 or 5, 2012

- Senior Women's Epee, individual and team, March 23-25, 2012
- Senior Women's Sabre, individual and team, May 4-6, 2012

National federations must indicate their candidacy to the FIE, and give competition budget
and promotional information by e-mail, at calendrier@fie.ch, no later than March 31,
2011.

c) The list of back-up competitions for each junior and senior competition of the 2011-2012
calendar are to be established by the Executive Committee, upon recommendation by the
Working Group, established during the meeting and composed of: Giorgio Scarso, Frédéric
Pietruszka, Peter Jacobs, Helen Smith, and Nathalie Rodriguez M.-H.

d) Cancellation, attribution and reattribution procedures have been revised, and the
Administrative Rules have been modified accordingly.

Alisher Usmanov
President
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